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terest of the city is concerned, the treaty, as it now
stands, is satisfactory. They were not in favor of abro-

gating the treaty ; they were not in favor of a new
treaty, and were not aware of any disadvantage that

the United States labor under in regard to it.

No other replies have been received from the other

Boards of Trade, to whom the circulars were trans-

mitted.

The consideration of this subject is not a novelty

with this Chamber. As long ago as 1852, it memorial-

ized Congress in favor of a Reciprocity Treaty, and after

it had gone into operation, again did so, January 3d,

1856, in order to "remove all commercial restrictions

on the commerce and navigation of the Canadas and

the United States;" and this they proposed to eflfect by
admitting into the respective countries the natural pro-

ductions and manufactures of both, and to open to their

vessels the coasting trade on the intervening waters of

the two countries, with " all the advantages that now
exist between adjoining States." The Chamber, through

that committee, then expressed the opinion that the

trade with Canada might be greatly extended, enlarg-

ing the sphere of our manufactures and productions,

" now chargeable with duty in Canada," and facilitating

the navigation of the lakes, by extending to the ves-

sels of both like advantages in the coasting trade on

the intervening waters of the two countries. This re-

port was signed by J. Phillips Ph(enix, Robert Kelly
and Moses H. Grinnell.

Again, in February, 1859, it memorialized Congress,

in the same liberal spirit which had always character-

ized its action.


